DELIBERATION (Secular) Wednesday 6th November 2019

ELECTION OF ONE CONSTABLE

The Dean of the Douzaine advised the meeting that as the number of nominations received
exceeded the vacancy, a deferred election will be held on Wednesday 20" November with
polling stations at Beau Sejour and the St Peter Port Constables Office.

ELECTION OF SIX DOUZENIERS

As the number of nominations received did not exceed the vacancies, and the requirements
of the Law having been duly observed the Dean informed those present that Mrs J C Robin,
Mrs R Henderson, Mrs J M Tasker, Mr B J N Nicholls, Mr N E Forman were duly elected.

The Constable on behalf of the Parish paid tribute to the dedicated and enthusiastic service
given by the retiring Douzeniers — Mrs Katina Jones, Mr Richard Harding, Mr Chris Blin and
Mr Chris Meinke and thanked them for their service to the parish.

ELECTION OF A PROCUREUR OF THE POOR

The Constable advised that as the number of nominations received did not exceed the
vacancies, and the requirements of the Law having been duly observed declared Mr M R
Harris elected.

On behalf of the parish, the Constable paid tribute to Mr R H H Barneby for his many years
of service to the parish.

APPOINTMENT OF AUDITORS FOR THE CONSTABLES’ ACCOUNTS FOR THE YEAR
2020 — Messrs. BDO Ltd were appointed as auditors for the Constables’ Accounts for the
year 2020.

APPOINTMENT OF AUDITORS FOR THE PROCUREURS ACCOUNTS FOR THE YEAR
2020 — Messrs. BDO Ltd were appointed as auditors for the Procureurs’ Accounts for the
year 2020.

Parish Meetings shall be held at 7. 30pm in 2020
Any other business

Mr C Hudson — advised that refuse and recycling being dumped near his home in New Paris
Street had been a problem during the early days of the new Waste Strategy.

Ms M McDermott — Do the WDA provide information to new tenants on the waste
collections? This information could be sent out at intervals.

Mr J Triggs — asked who was responsible for picking up leaves. He was advised that this is
Traffic & Highway Services.

Deputy J Gollop - hoped that the Douzaine will be involved in the 75" anniversary Liberation
Day celebrations and he asked if the Douzaine will be organising an event. He had heard
that installation of additional handrails on the Pier steps was not supported by the
Constables and that he been advised by the management of St James that banners
promoting events were only permitted from midnight before the event.

Mr A Gabriel — had volunteered to look after the Parish float for the 2020 Liberation Day
parade and appealed for help with this.



DELIBERATION (Secular) Continued

Mrs J Tasker — advised that the Douzaine will be hosting a Senior Citizens tea party on the
10" of May. Mrs Tasker also gave a report on the Twinning of Masniéres, France with St
Peter Port.

Committee Reports
Mr C Meinke gave a report on the activities of the Profile & Amenities Committee.

Mrs J Robin, Floral Coordinator, gave a report on all floral activities in the Parish.

Mrs J Tasker on behalf of the Townie Committee gave a report on the financial aspects of
producing the Parish magazine. An indicative vote was taken, where it was unanimously
agreed that the magazine should continue in 2020, though means of economising should be
fully costed.

Signed

oo Mook o s
MRS J M TASKER MRS C E GOODLASS
Constable Dean of the Douzaine



